Cecilia Gilbert 626 East Kilbourn Avenue, #602 Milwaukee, WI 53202

September 1, 2021

Mayor Tom Barrett City Hall, Room 201 200 East Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mayor Barrett:

I would like to express my interest in serving on the Administrative Review Board or any other boards or commissions that have a positive impact on the quality of life for Milwaukee citizens.

During my thirty-five plus years of employment with the City of Milwaukee I have participated in programs that provide support for its citizens through various initiatives and projects that enhance the quality of life, like the Recycling Program, Mayor's Beautification Program, and Operation Install which was created in the mid 80's. The program provided free smoke detectors and is still in operation today as you know. I feel fortunate to have held positions that allowed me to grow and give back to the City of Milwaukee.

My position as Legislative Assistant afforded me the opportunity to work with several departments, Building Inspection, complaints from residents, D.P.W., events that took place in the right of way, i.e., The Great Circus Parade and entertainment venues that required special parking arrangements.

All of the positions required effective oral and written skills plus the disposition to communicate inclusively with diverse audiences and communities. I feel I have the qualifications to be able to continue to serve the City of Milwaukee in a different and positive capacity.

Yours Truly,

Cecilia Gilbert